Genesee Valley Health

PARTNERSHIP

General Membership Meeting
Date: Thursday, March 21, 2024 | Time: 2:30pm | Location: Noyes Hosp Conf room\Zoom
Facilitator: Tara Coffey | Note Taker: Diane Deane

Attendees

By Zoom/Phone: Jean Angililli, ARC GLOW & GVHP Board; Kelsey Parnell, LC OFA; Lynne Mignemi, Livingston County Probation (SPTF
chair); Megan Westbrook, Monroe Plan; Sarah Korba, EPI Associate Director of Epilepsy Services; Andrea Mott, Public Health Specialist
LivCo DOH; Salena Sachman, EWBC; Sarah Longhini, WNY-RAHEC; Barbara Sturm, CCE; Kim Nichols, LivCo DOH; Jules Denning,
NCDD-RA Preventive Resource Cir; Irene Lawrence, Preventive Resource Ctr; Sarah Farash, Common Ground Health; Zoe Mahlum, Common
Ground Health; Gabe Geiger, Lifespan; Amy Albanese, PCS; Maureen Murphy, Lifespan Here2There presenter

In Person: Tara Coffey, Noyes URMC & GVHP Board; Jill Burley, LivCo DOH & GVHP Board; Kristen Fisher, DCS LivCo DOH; Keith
Mitchell, Aging Mastery program LivCo OFA; Robin Didas Mott, I@Home; Lydia Boyd, CASA-Trinity and TIC facilitator; Shawn Ryan, AEC
Glow mobility manager; Diane Deane, GVHP Coordinator

1. Welcome & Introductions
Tara Coffey, Board Member of the Genesee Valley Health Partnership Board of Directors, welcomed all attendees to the first General
Membership meeting of 2024. Members and guests were invited to introduce themselves. Eight individuals present, sixteen on Zoom.

2. Treasurer’s Report

Diane presented the Treasurer’s Report: Year to Date Statement of Financial Activity and the Statement of Financial Position. The
financial statements necessary to complete the IRS 990 and the Charities Bureau Registration sent to EFPR and are set to be filed by the
May 15 deadline. All financial statements for both 2023 and YTD 2024 are available for review today, or, if you would like them
emailed to you for review, please let Diane know. The Office of Rural Health has approved our 2024 contract at the same funding
level as 2023 $71,986. The contract with DOH for $100,000 for enhancing suicide prevention awareness and programming has been
fully executed. The United Way application for a two year 2025-2026 award is due by 4/1. Rachel Pena and TIC are again leading
the initiatives which are requested to be full funding for the BASICS program.

3. Presentation: Maureen Murphy of Lifespan presented on the new Here2There transportation portal for planning purposes only. No
rides can be booked through the portal at this time. This portal replaces Ride In Livingston. More counties participating: Monroe,
Ontario and Livingston making coordination for rides between counties easier. Site can match a rider to their needs based on location
and purpose of the trip. Available in both English and Spanish. Maureen recommends creating an account so the data that is collected
can be more accurate. If you interact as a guest, each visit will be counted as a unique user, rather than one user going in multiple times
for different rides. The site just went live last Friday. Phase 2 will utilize money from an innovation grant to build out booking and
payment through RTS next year. Maureen can be reached at m.murphy@lifespan-roch.org with any questions or suggestions.
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4. Presentation: Sarah Farash and Zoe Muhlum from Common Ground Health presented on the latest data from participants answers
to their biggest health concerns. Sarah encouraged further exploration of the dataset to to identify patterns, you can drill down
further and look at correlations to multiple questions. Contact Common Ground to discuss your unique needs to use this data rich
resource. There is a live dashboard that can be used internally for data mining purposes. Sarah.farash@commongroundhealth.org.

5. Updates on the Partnership

Two Board members have resigned from the BOD this year. Amanda Schultz and Brenda Pruden. Both have accepted new positions.
Recruitment of new Board members has occurred:

Motion made by Tara Coffeyl to accept Robert Holt and Jolene Joy to the Board of Directors.

Motion seconded by Kristen Fisher

All present voted aye, no nay votes

Coordinator Report
® Working on website platform changes and the necessary updates that have not been possible on the current platform. Revspark
Media is assisting with the transition. Updates should be visible by the end of the month.

e Suicide Prevention action items - all committees have participation in the action items included in the Scope of Services which
have been shared at TIC and SPTF. This contract is more fluid than most and we can re-arrange our budgeted items based on
the successes we are experiencing within the scope. Beginning with mental health trainings with a focus on schools and the
survivors support group which has been titled Step by Step which will kick off with an open house on April 16 at the Chip Holt
Nature Center in Vitale Park.

Suicide Prevention Taskforce

Lynne Mignemi, Chairperson of the Suicide Prevention Taskforce, reported on the group’s activities.
2023 summary: 33 Events (23 Community Engagement, 10 Lock & Talk Livingston Zoom Meetings), 763 people reached, 320 firearm locks
provided, 160 Deterra bags provided, 15 medication lock boxes provided, 23 events where printed resource information was provided.
Seneca County signed an MOA and completed on board training with Lock & Talk in March 2024
Events since last meeting: 1/25/2024 On the Farm Documentary (Cornell Cooperative Extension), 12 attended, 1 firearm lock, 1 Deterra bag,
1 medication lock box. 3/2/204: Groveland Fire Department Pancake Breakfast. 3/7/2023 Women in Ag (Marge Byrnes): 100 attended, 21 firearm
locks, 105 Deterra bag, 4 medication lock box.
Upcoming events: 3/27/2024 Avon Central School Mental Health Resource Parent Night in conjunction with six grade Science Fair; 4/7/2024
SUNY Geneseo Out of the Darkness Walk Sunday, 4/7, 11:00 am registration.

Survivor Support Group: 4/16/2024 Open House for Support Group at Chip Holt Nature Center, from 4:30 to 7:00 pm. Support Group will be
held third Tuesday of every month.

Ongoing tables: Workforce Development and Lakeville United Church of Christ (located at their food/clothing pantry).

Be Well in Livingston
Andrea Mott reported out on Be Well in Livingston
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Be Well in Livingston: Be Well in Livingston Story Map planned for implementation in 2024; Bridgette Guild will be the new chairperson
for the Be Well in Livingston steering committee. Received lawn games (Kan-Jam, cornhole, and giant Jenga) one for each community
and one extra, Also a spinner wheel for tabling events, will be held at DOH. Exploring further grant funding to support the community
gardens.

Be Well in Lima: The community assessment survey extended till March 31 st, Bristol ID selected for worksite assessment to be discussed
at Monday’s meeting. Town is gearing up for their April Eclipse fun to include the first use of the yard games purchased by GVHP. Also
preparing for the Crossroads Festival including the Lima Bean 5k. Christine Steerman has given some recommendations for books to
purchase for the “Stress Less” component in hopes that they will be checked out at their library. Still working on recruitment to fully fill
roles.

Be Well in Mt Morris: Cleanup /trellis construction on March 14, 2024;two planting events tentatively scheduled for early April and just
after Memorial Day, Collaboration for Eclipse Party for Monday April 8 at Bellamy Park

Be Well in Nunda: Four new outdoor games received from GVHP for Community use...thank you!l 2/5 thru 3/4: 5 for 5 Fruit and
Veggie Virtual FB Challenge: 10 participants and 6 successfully completed. Monthly Euchre Fun Night continues through April, then will
be on hiatus for summer. 3/8: Be Well Community Cornhole Fun Night held at Nunda School Gym with 20 participants. 4/22-23:
School /Community Earth Day Clean Up planned by grades 5-12 at school, as well as community resident participation. 7 /6: Be Well
5K and Fun Run being planned during Nunda Americana Day (similar format to our 2022 5K). Planning sub-committee has started to
meet. Community Gardens at Nunda and Dalton Schools: Be Well and School have met twice now to start planning 2024 garden.
Raised beds at Nunda and soil garden at Dalton. Remaining 2023 Solar Ridge grant money received to purchase items needed for this
year’s gardens (i.e. tomato cages, jiffy pots for seedlings, 5-gal.buckets, compost bin for both buildings, etc.) Planning several CCE
Nutrition Education Month classes at Dalton school for Grace Pre-K thru 4 th

Trauma Inform mmuniti

Lydia Boyd, facilitator of the Trauma Informed Communities committee reported on the group’s activities:

SFTIC sessions planned, including a new cohort beginning in July. See the flier and email to register.

BASICS- what it is and plan for implementation-five basic principles of good parenting

United Way grant being submitted by 4/1 to support the BASICs initiative for 2 years

Parent programs flier being created in conjunction with the flier already prepared related to mental health trainings available

7. Partner Updates
Keith Mitchell: Just finished up an Aging Mastery class in Dansville
Barb Sturm: Passenger Seat Safety Check April 13 from 11am - 2pm at Dansville Ambulance

8. Next General Membership Meeting & Tentative Agenda ltems

The next general membership meeting will be held on Thursday, May 16th at 2:30pm at Noyes Hospital Conference room or via Zoom
video conferencing. No agenda is set, if you're interested in presenting or have an idea of a presentation that would be of interest
please contact info@gvhp.org
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